

HARCOURT CONTACTS LOG

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|-----------------------|--|------------------------|--|
| 19/09/16 | Annette Rae | | | M Allan telephone conversation and emails – Community questions to be answered. |
| 21/09/16 | Annette and Bruce Rae | | | Amanda visited the Rae's to discuss their concerns, answer questions. Got Annette's agreement to participate in CRG. |
| 23/12/16 | Information update | Parties who have registered interest (8) | | Information updated circulated to all on stakeholder list, placed on key websites, and featured in the CORE circulated widely in community |
| 9/1/17 | Peter Skilbeck | GTI Chair | 0419 884710 | Discussed project/CRG meeting 24th |
| 10/1/17 | Jo Pincus | GTI Sec | | Left message |
| 10/1/17 | Rodney Carter | Dja Dja Wurrung | 0419564341 | Discussed project/Arranged meeting next week |
| 10/1/17 | Annette Rae | Local resident | 0430302763 | Discussed project/Arranged meeting Thurs morning |
| 10/1/17 | Andy Bos | CRG | 0419524236 | Emailed re catching up – CRG 24th |
| 11/1/17 | Peter Skilbeck | | | Meeting Epsom re project |
| 11/1/17 | David Leathem | MASC | 0427555266 | Introduction/discussed project etc |
| 11/1/17 | George Milford | CRG | 0400 916527 | Introduction/discussed project (environmental concerns) |
| 11/1/17 | Hugh Finlay | CRG | 0409012090 | Introduction/discussed project- history of area |
| 11/1/17 | Robyn Miller | CRG/President Progress Assn | 0467670271 | Introduction/discussed project etc. very positive about project |
| 11/1/17 | Jarrood Coote | | 0438069849 | Introduction/discussed project etc very positive about project |
| 11/1/17 | Richard Wadsworth | DELWP | 0400 718 789 | HMB Project-attending Friday |
| 11/1/17 | Andy Bos | CRG | 0419524236 | HMB Project-attending Friday |
| 12/1/17 | Annette/Bruce Rae | Local Resident | | Amanda & Russell met at residence to discuss concerns primarily with access road |
| 13/1/17 | Forrest visit | PCG/TRG/community members | | Bus trip to Forrest to meet with bike park managers and learn how transformed township |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|-----------------------------|------------------------------|------------------------|--|
| 17/1/17 | Rodney Carter | Dja Dja wurrung | | Meeting to discuss MB project |
| 18/1/17 | Forest Fire Management | | | Fire access planning HMBP |
| 19/1/17 | Peter Skilbeck | CRG Chair | | access to MBP, car parking, communications, cultural heritage values, naming of tracks |
| 20/1/17 | David Leathem | MASC | | Meeting with Tracey West-council following up |
| 23/1/17 | MASC/DELWP | | | Meeting to discuss project and determine access options |
| 24/1/17 | | | | Delivered community information posters in town and postal delivery to 500 residents for community event |
| 24/1/17 | Rodney Carter | DDW | | HMB Project – DDW involvement |
| 24/1/17 | CRG meeting | community | | Community meeting – range of topics and issues discussed |
| 25/1/17 | Jo Pincus | CRG Secretary | | Discussed access options, set up meeting with DDW |
| 25/1/17 | Lisa Gulyas | Media/Comms | | Website information update of MB project |
| 30/1/17 | Project Control Group | | | PCG meeting - discussed recommendations from community meeting |
| 30/1/17 | Information Update | Media/Comms | | Information updated circulated to all on stakeholder list, placed on key websites, and featured in the CORE circulated widely in community |
| 31/1/17 | Geoff Ralphs/Tara Horsnall | Impact Assessment Unit DELWP | | Amanda and Russell meeting with Snr Policy staff to outline project and discuss EEAct/EPBC Act referrals |
| 1/2/17 | Robyn Miller | CRG/President Progress Assn | | Community meeting/project update. Offered distribution notices through their websites/CORE |
| 1/2/17 | Scott Hall | | email | Interest in the MBP and future management |
| 3/2/17 | Castlemaine Community radio | | | Radio interview by R.Manning on MB Project |
| 3/2/17 | Peter Skilbeck | CRG Chair | | Project update/Next weeks session |
| 3/2/17 | Kate Finnigan | | email | Currently living in NT and moving back to central Vic and very interested in MBP and particularly aspect of links to healthy programs |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|--|---------------------------|------------------------------|---|
| 6/2/17 | Jacqueline Brodie-Hans | Festival organiser | | Discussed community engagement/attending festival |
| 7/2/17 | Lisa Gulyas | Media/Comms | | Community information updated |
| 8/2/17 | Community Information session - Harcourt | | | Widespread notification of Community engagement “drop in’ session held between 4-8pm where community could learn more about project and discuss any concerns. Widespread advertising including letter box drop to 500 plus residents, key community websites, CORE etc. Attended by 40 people – with exception of one person all in favour and key issue of permitting existing use primarily walkers and horsed riders and access to Oaks addressed to community satisfaction. |
| 8/2/17 | John Jenkin | Harcourt resident | Face to face drop in session | Like to see progress in the town |
| 8/2/17 | Sue Barker | Harcourt resident | Face to face drop in session | Would like to continue horse riding, don’t want to be impacted by car parking (Coopers Rd) |
| 8/2/17 | Nathan Minster | Harcourt resident | Face to face drop in session | Looking forward to seeing the project happen |
| 13/2/17 | Allyson Lardner | Regional Manager – FFMV | | Project update – potential management arrangements/support |
| 15/2/17 | Annette Rae/Peter Quinn | Residents Picnic Gully rd | | R.Manning met face to face to discuss key concerns. Key concern is traffic management/dust issues along PG Rd. Peter concerned about proximity of trails for his privacy. Very positive meeting and actions to be followed up by R.Manning. Commitment to continue to talk. |
| 16/2/17 | Annette Rae/Peter Quinn | | | Follow up from yesterday’s meeting |
| 17/2/17 | John Hoskings | DELWP | | Installation new bbqs Oaks, maintenance of area to improve visitor amenity |
| 20/2/17 | PCG Meeting | | | Meeting to discuss tender process/endorse |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|--------------------|---|----------------------------|--|
| | | | | recommendation |
| 21/2/17 | CRG Meeting | | | Community Reference Group meeting – very good meeting key areas discussed include trail naming, MBP facility designs etc |
| 22/1/17 | Peter Skilbeck | CRG Chair | | Meeting follow up/tender process |
| 24/1/17 | Margaret Tarr | | email | Concerns with potential degradation of site with park. Amanda responded stating key areas to be protected |
| 27/2/17 | Peter Skilbeck | CRG Chair | | Project update/DDW involvement |
| 27/2/17 | Information update | Parties who have registered interest (30) | | Information updated circulated to all on stakeholder list, placed on key websites, and featured in the CORE circulated widely in community |
| 28/2/17 | Dwayne Vearing | | email | Harcourt resident on Bagshaw St – concern about traffic along Bagshaw St and access to park. MASC and R Manning both responded |
| 2/3/17 | Bruce Rae | Picnic Gully Rd | | Fire risk issues PG Rd. Informed have discussed with David Leathem MASC and they will respond. |
| 2/3/17 | CMA | | email | Informed of project and approval process for roadworks |
| 4/3/17 | Ray Durell | | email | Concern re horses and bikes on same tracks – responded will be separated and opportunities for both user groups |
| 11/3/17 | Harcourt festival | | | DELWP stand to inform community and discuss key issues. Approx. 200 contacts and overwhelming support for project from locals and visitors alike. Further 32 people wanted to be added to stakeholder database to be kept informed of project. Now in excess of 80 people on database to receive updates. |
| 11/3/17 | Jerome Wielins | | Face to face – HC festival | Mountain bike enthusiast who lives outside area but looking to relocate. Interested in being involved with Committee of Management. |
| 11/3/17 | Merryn Parker | Local resident | Face to face – HC | Horse rider - Very supportive and great for town |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|--|---|----------------------------|--|
| | | | festival | |
| 11/3/17 | Robyn Yeoward | Local resident | Face to face – HC festival | Long term resident - Welcome this initiative. |
| 11/3/17 | Daniel Robinson | Malmsbury | Face to face – HC festival | Would love to see this in place at Harcourt |
| 15/3/17 | Annette Rae | | | Fire management issues PG Rd. Agreed to meet face to face and include Peter Quinn and Robinsons on PG rd |
| 15/3/17 | Ian | DDW | | Blackberry spraying HMBP & Weed management plan |
| 16/3/17 | Jarrold Coote | | | Landcare discussions. Commented that with key information and opportunities community appear now very supportive. |
| 17/3/17 | VicRoads & MASC | | | Meeting organised to discuss community issues including traffic management on market st and PG Rd |
| 17/3/17 | Peter Skilbeck | CRG Chair | | Discussed positive feedback festival – Peter commented that community appear very supportive of project |
| 21/3/17 | Art Van Dyk | Adjoining Landholder - Coopers Road North | Face to face | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - No major objections , support healthy programs - Concern fire access to dam on licensed area – <i>said I will follow up with fire team</i> - Locate bike paths away from private property boundary –<i>also will follow up</i> - Traffic Management Coopers rd a major concern |
| 21/3/17 | Sue Barker (currently rented to Les and Carol Hugh who I met and represented Sue) | Adjoining Landholder - Coopers Road | Face to face | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Concern that trails may run alongside their property – <i>informed that proposed trails away from property and will ensure they are in design phase</i> - Concern they live right by the northern access to park and that cars may be parking on their property – <i>informed no car parking proposed northern end and all visitors directed to trail head top of Picnic Gully Rd</i> - 4 wds and motorbikes using park – <i>informed that one of the options for the access right at front of their</i> |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|--|--|-----------------------------|---|
| | | | | <p><i>residence is to actually close and retain as management vehicles and horse rider access.</i></p> <p>Overall happy with response and will need to continue discuss trails and access as their house less than 50m from access track</p> |
| 22/3/17 | Jarrod Coote | Adjoining Landholder – Reservoir Rd | Phone but prev face to face | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - President of Harcourt Landcare Group and member of Community Reference Group - Very supportive of MBP - Endorses multiple use <p>Looking forward to being involved in future management options</p> |
| 22/3/17 | Drew and Irene Henry (Henry's of Harcourt) | Adjoining Landholder – Reservoir Rd | Face to face | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Overall very supportive of project - Lack of previous engagement initial concern - Annoyed Hancock's allowed to walk away from site and not held accountable for restoration of land - 24 years of operating business at site - Concern that walkers and other users may be excluded but positive going to be still able to access. - Keep off the sensitive knoll areas <p>Market st traffic - Cnr of Market st and Reservoir rd major concern and needs re-engineering – T Intersection?</p> |
| 21/3/17 | Ian and Anne Thompson | Adjoining Landholder – Picnic Gully Rd | Face to face | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - "Not concerned one way or another" - Dust not a concern to them as live some distance of Picnic Gully Road - Signage and traffic management along PG road be good - Recommend revegetation between their property and car park area – <i>said will follow up</i> - 30 year residents and note in recent years less motorbikes and firearms on mountain <p>Potentially be moving in next few years unrelated to MBP</p> |
| 21/3/17 | Peter Quinn | Adjoining Landholder – | Face to face | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - 35 plus years involvement with property and mining |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|-------------|----------------------------|------------------------|--|
| | | Picnic Gully Rd | | <p>operations</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Lack of previous engagement been a concern - Major concern is a trail being located abutting his private property impacting his privacy – <i>I have met Peter prior and physically inspected this area and provided concept plans stating no trails would be located right behind his property. Peter very happy with this</i> - Traffic management a major concern on PG Rd. Cars need to be slowed down. Fire management along PC Rd also a concern – <i>informed have meeting next week with VicRoads and Mount Alexander Shire.</i> - Gorse infestation behind residence and if removed will open up and impact on privacy – like to see revegetation with treatment of gorse – <i>said I will follow up with Peter and work through best way to treat weeds and revegetate – Peter said very happy with this and will help with program and follow up</i> - Far enough off road so does not have the noise and dust issues Annette and Bruce do - Mountain Bike Park is better option for the land than a further round of plantings or another use such as motocross <p>RM - If we continue to work closely with Peter he could become a key advocate with his geology background and association with site.</p> <p>Stated his initial concerns have been dealt with in appropriate way and appreciate the face to face meetings.</p> |
| 21/3/17 | Annette Rae | Resident – Picnic Gully Rd | Face to face | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Note 3rd face to face meeting with Annette - Very concerned of impacts on their property with dust and traffic issues on PG rd (<i>have discussed in detail the</i> |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|--------------------------|----------------------------------|------------------------|--|
| | | | | <p>car parking now to be concentrated in Harcourt township) Informed will take concerns to meeting with VicRoads and Mount Alexander Shire.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Fire management issues and dealing with high fuel loads PG road – have met with MASC and very happy with follow up response - Revegetated area in front of house to screen dust and noise- strong desire to continue along a greater part of PG Rd however needs financial support. Understands may not be a DELWP management issue but it is the potential increased traffic with the MBP of concern (said will follow up and subsequently have been advised of a grant opportunity for the Landcare Group to apply for revegetation/weed removal funding and would have high chance success) Since discussed with Landcare President and very supportive. Informed need consent from MASC as land manager - Annette and Bruce have been concerned about this project but said they appreciate the face to face contact and the addressing of the issues they raise. <p>RM – if we can get the revegetation program funded and to also include screening of Thompsons and Quinn’s and address traffic management through signage etc on PG Rd then I believe the Rae’s will be satisfied.</p> |
| 21/3/17 | Hugh and Katie Finlay | Adjoining Landholder Danns Rd | Face to face | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Hugh is CRG member - Very supportive of MBP and see great opportunities for community - 4th generation owners – note own significant area abutting park to the south - Keen to see site interpreted, oral history tours etc <p>Can’t wait to see project commenced and completed !</p> |
| 21/3/17 | Neil and Lisa Arrowsmith | New resident | Phone – left | Not adjoining park but wanted to inform of MBP. Left 2 |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|-------------------------|---|------------------------------------|---|
| | | Reservoir Rd | message | messages but nil response |
| 22/3/17 | Tout's ? | Adjoining landholder - Mcquillans Rd | Visit property – left card/message | Absentee – property locked up, left business card and note to please contact. Finlay's also following up phone contact |
| 22/3/17 | Jury | Adjoining Landholder – Reservoir Rd | | Son lives in house on property and they may reside in Gippsland – seeking follow up contact. |
| 22/3/17 | Jarrood Coote | President Harcourt Landcare | | Discussed revegetation/weed program along Picnic Gully Rd involving adjoining landholders and L/C very supportive |
| 27/3/17 | Nick Lewis, Barry Floyd | Technical Reference Group | | Discussed contract and bike riders perspective |
| 27/3/17 | Lisa Arrowsmith | Landholder Reservoir Rd | | New resident east of Reservoir Rd. In favour of MBP and keen to hear follow up information. |
| 29/3/17 | Vic Roads/MASC/DELWP | | | Meeting to discuss route from town and traffic management issues. Vic Roads committed to installing 80 kph signs Market St. MASC providing costings for link track and reviewing intersection of Market St and Reservoir Rd |
| 30/3/17 | Information update | Parties who have registered interest (80 +) | | Information updated circulated to all on stakeholder list, placed on key websites, and featured in the CORE circulated widely in community |
| 31/3/17 | Barry Tout | Adjoining Landholder to south | | Face to face meeting with Barry at property – no issues with MBP and where trails planned to be located |
| 3/4/17 | Simon French | Dirt Art | | Successful contractor – initial meeting to discuss project. Simon very happy for locals to have access to Oaks during construction. |
| 3/4/17 | Annette Rae | Resident – Picnic Gully Rd | | Discussion re revegetation project picnic Gully Rd to screen noise and dust |
| 3/4/17 | Robyn Miller | President Progress | | Discussed range of issues, access to Oaks, informed Sue |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|--|------------------------------|------------------------|---|
| | | Assn | | Albert new resident to town and has some concerns re traffic |
| 5/4/17 | Richard Wadsworth/Amanda Johnson/R.Manning | DELWP | | Inspected MBP and potential car park area, traffic management issues etc |
| 11/4/17 | Contract Meeting Dirt Art | | | Practical completion date 8 Dec 2017. Willingness to work with community; employment for DDW and locals; Oaks remain open; willing to listen to design changes |
| 11/4/17 | Annette Rae Peter Quinn Jarrod Coote Hugh and Katie Finlay Art van Dyke Drew Henry Les Hough | <u>Adjoining Landholders</u> | Via phone or email | Adjoining landholders contacted to invite to face to face meeting on Tuesday 11 April to meet contractor and have first opportunity to discuss issues relevant to them as neighbours. |
| 12/4/17 | Stakeholder list (x 85) | | | Invited to attend community meeting Harcourt 26 April to be updated on project and meet contractor and discuss trail design |
| 18/4/17 | Annette Rae Peter Quinn Jarrod Coote Art van Dyke Drew Henry Ian and Anne Thompson | <u>Adjoining Landholders</u> | | Face to face meeting with adjoining landholders to park. First group to meet contractor and discuss trail design relevant to their property. Most have no issue with design tabled as taken into account from previous meetings desire to have some trails located further from p.p – refer detailed notes from meeting |
| 18/4/17 | CRG Meeting | | | Community Reference Group meeting where discussed range of issues including concept of minimal car park and off road link from town to MBP. Simon French Dirt Art attended and presented initial trail design. |
| 20/4/17 | Technical Reference | Representing local | Phone and email | Discussed some changes to initial Dirt Art design. Going |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|---|---|------------------------|--|
| | Group | riding groups | | to ground truth some of the trails and northern knoll. |
| 21/4/17 | Adjoining landholders | | Email | Thanked for attending meeting, summarised key actions. Informed of DDW blackberry spraying program and if any issues to inform R.Manning |
| 24/4/17 | Annette Rae/Jarrold Coote | | | Discussed revegetation program Picnic Gully Rd and organised meeting Thursday 27th |
| 26/4/17 | Barry Tout | Adjoining Landholder | | Informed outcome of adjoining landholder meeting as Barry unable to attend. Thanked for call – no issues |
| 26/4/17 | Barry Floyd, Andy Bos, Amanda Johnson, Russell Manning, Simon French (Dirt Art) | Technical Reference Group | | Initial meeting with Amanda to propose alignment accessing northern knoll avoiding cultural heritage sites and vegetation of high significance. TRG representing bike riding groups presented some suggested changes that were agreed by Simon to be updated. Excellent outcome with all in agreeance with proposed changes. |
| 26/4/17 | Community Stakeholder Meeting | Harcourt residents/mountain bike riders | | 15 people attended to receive project update and meet Simon French(Dirt Art) and review the draft trail designs. Very positive feedback from attendees and no issues for MB Park. Some concern expressed regarding Council managing township infrastructure/facilities. |
| 27/4/17 | Annette Rae, Jarrod Coote, Russell Manning | Landcare | | Meeting at Annette's to prepare project bid for revegetation program on northern side of Picnic Gully rd to screen residents from noise and dust with likelihood of increased traffic. |
| 28/4/17 | Shane Anstee, Russell Manning | DDW,DELWP | 0437 708857 | Meeting to develop weed management plan and prepare plan for removal of gorse and revegetation behind Peter Quinn's place. |
| 28/4/17 | Peter Quinn | Adjoining landholder | | Emailed Peter with proposal to remove gorse at rear of property and revegetate to screen residence. Also |

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Name</u> | <u>Group</u> | <u>Contact details</u> | <u>Notes</u> |
|-------------|-----------------------------------|-------------------------------|------------------------|--|
| | | | | inquiring whether Peter would like track at rear of property closed off. |
| 1/5/17 | Annette Rae/Jarrold Coote | Landcare/Adjoining Landholder | | Exchanges of information phone and email re progressing grant application Picnic Gully Road. Annette has followed up with Thompsons and Peter Quinn the 2 other residents on Picnic Gully Rd and they support project |
| 9/5/17 | Mount Alexander Shire Councillors | | | Presentation to Council about the project; history, planning requirements, community consultation, future activities, linkages to township – Russell, Amanda and Stan Liacos |